
Notice to Contractors 

Route 7 Hackensack River Wittpenn Bridge Contract 3 

New Jersey Department of Transportation 

 

 

 

The New Jersey Department of Transportation (NJDOT) is currently replacing the Route 7 

Hackensack Wittpenn Bridge in the City of Jersey City and Town of Kearny, Hudson 

County. The size and complexity of the improvements to be constructed as part of the 

Wittpenn Bridge Project led the Department to consider management of the project 

through a series of construction contracts (Contracts 1, 2, 3,3A and 4). 

 

The project consists of the replacement of the existing Wittpenn Bridge, a 2,169 foot long, 

low level movable bridge built in 1930 with a new vertical lift bridge on a new alignment 

immediately north of the existing bridge. The project includes the replacement of the 

existing east and west approaches, including the Fish House Road Interchange, with new 

structure and grade –separated roadway.  

 

The new vertical lift bridge will increase the vertical clearance over MHW from 35 feet to 

70 feet in the closed position and retain the 135 foot clearance in the open position. 

Replacement of the bridge with a higher level movable bridge will improve traffic flow by 

reducing interruptions from bridge openings.  

 

Status of Route 7 Hackensack River Wittpenn Bridge project: 

 

Contract 1    Construction 

Contract 2  Construction 

Contract 3A  Scheduled for Advertisement in late summer 2014 

Contract 4  Design   

 

Route 7 Hackensack River Wittpenn Bridge Contract 3 includes the construction of the 

following major components: 

 

• Fabrication and erection of Main Lift Span 

• Towers 

• Control House 

• Machinery House 

• Electrical System 

• Mechanical System 

• Pier 3W, 4W and 5W 

• Superstructure unit 2 & 3 

 

 

The project will be advertised on July 24, 2014. A mandatory Pre- Bid meeting will be 

held for this project on July 31, 2014 at 10:00 am in the Multi-Purpose Room located 

at 1035 Parkway Avenue, Trenton, New Jersey. Only Bids submitted by the vendors 



who attend the meeting will be accepted. Attendance at the Pre-Bid meeting will be 

evidence by signing the attendance sheet. The agenda for the meeting is attached with 

this notice. If you are interested in attending this meeting, please email your reply (the 

preferred method) or contact the office listed below by phone by July 29, 2014. Please 

indicate the name of your firm and the names of the people who will attend the meeting 

(for security purposes) with your reply.  Please arrive early for the security sign in process. 

 

 

Mahesh Patel, Project Manager 

Attention: Javier Estrada 

1035 Parkway Avenue 

P.O. Box 600 

Trenton, NJ 08625 

Tel. No. 609-530-4487 

Fax No. 609-530-5774 

E mail address: Javier.Estrada@dot.state.nj.us 

 

 


